

# 2022-2023 学年度第二学期期期末试卷

# 高一英语

# 第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

#### 第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅 读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What are the speakers saving for?

A. An electric bus.

B. A new school.

C. A family trip.

2. Which place will the woman take her new course? A. From her home.

B. In her office.

C. At a high school conference.

3. Where did the woman get her shoes?

A. From her parent.

B. From her sister.

C. From a store.

4. Who keeps a pet snake?

A. Mother.

B. Mr. White.

C. Uncle James.

5. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Old friends.

B. Parent and child.

C. Husband and wife.

#### 第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选 项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At a museum.

B. In a classroom.

C. In a gallery.

7. What color does the woman choose?

A. Blue.

B. Orange.

C Red

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

- 8. What is Emma's problem?
  - A. She has to work late today.
  - B. She can't use her computer.
  - C. She can't find her brother.
- 9. Who is good with computers?

A. Emma.

B. Andy.

C. Gary.

10. What are the speakers probably going to do next?

A. Study in the library.

B. Buy a piece of cake. C. Ask the engineers for help.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What does the man introduce to the woman?

A. A special deal.

B. A new arrival.

C. A membership card.

12. What does the woman buy along with the dresses?

A Trousers

B. A jacket.

C. Shoes.

高一英语 第1页共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



13. How many items does the woman buy?

A. Three.

B. Five.

C. Seven.

听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

- 14. Why can't Cindy travel with Peter this weekend?
  - A. She has to work as usual.
  - B. She has to stay with her family.
  - C. She needs to finish a project.
- 15. What is Cindy most excited about?
  - A. Cooking meals.
- B. Playing games.
- C. Riding bikes.
- 16. What will Peter probably do this weekend?
  - A. Spend some time on the beach.
  - B. Take a mountain trip alone.
  - C. Tour around the city with Cindy.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. When did Sultan Kösen become the tallest man in the world?

A. In 2009.

B. In 2013.

C. In 2015.

18. Which problem was solved after Sultan Kösen became famous?

A D ' C I D T II' ' G W '

A. Doing farm work. B. Travelling in any car. C. Wearing suitable clothes.

- 19. What is the biggest challenge between Sultan Kösen and his wife?
  - A. They speak different languages.
  - B. They can't find proper furniture.
  - C. They have different diets.
- 20. Where did Sultan Kösen meet the world's shortest man?

A. In Turkey.

B. In Syria.

C. In London.

## 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

#### 第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Α

Throughout the past year, we followed some interesting new inventions in the AI field. Here is a review of four notable ones.

#### TOOL 1

The AI-controlled tool was built to translate between English and Hokkien (闽南语). The project requires usual development methods because Hokkien, mainly a spoken language, doesn't have a widely applied written form. Researchers said they trained their AI models with written text examples from Mandarin Chinese, which is similar to Hokkien.

## TOOL 2

Researchers developed an AI-driven algorithm (算法) that uses pig sounds to interpret different emotions the animals could be experiencing. They said the tool is expected to lead to further systems farmers can use to improve the productivity and well-being of their animals.

### TOOL 3

This is a new AI method of identifying Parkinson's disease (帕金森病), measuring its severity and recording its progression. It works by measuring a person's breathing patterns during sleep. Researchers noted early signs of Parkinson's are not easy to discover. But their experiments showed

高一英语 第 2 页 共 8 页



with measurement for just one night of sleep, the AI system was able to recognize Parkinson's with an accuracy of 86 percent.

#### TOOL 4

The tool, called Ithaca, is designed to help fill in missing words in ancient writing. The research team said that when historians work on their own, the success rate of repairing damaged writing is about 25 percent. But when they team up with Ithaca to help with their work, the success rate jumps to 72 percent.

21. Which tool may attract a farmer's interest?

A. TOOL 1.

B. TOOL 2.

C. TOOL 3.

B. Avoid the risk of Parkinson's.

D. Prevent Parkinson's from worsening.

D. TOOL4.

- 22. What can users do with Tool 3?
  - A. Learn what Parkinson's is.
  - C. Recognize early-stage Parkinson's.
- 23. What do we know about Ithaca?
  - A. It is programmed to write essays.
  - B. It may destroy the ancient writing.
  - C. It can improve historians' work performance.
  - D. It is able to repair damaged writing completely.

B

Thousands of runners did up their running shoes and poured out from the starting line while crowds cheered along the course. Marathons in China are picking up the pace again.

According to the Chinese Athletics Association, a total of 133 marathons across the country have been registered for the first six months of the year. On March 26, more than 300,000 runners took part in 26 marathon events nationwide, reported China Daily.

Teenagers have also taken part in marathons. Xu Qian, a 15-year-old from Suqian, Jiangsu, loves running. He got first place in the 5-kilometer Happy Run of the Jingdong Suqian Marathon held on April 2.

For Xu, the race meant months of training and preparation. He runs about 30 to 40 kilometers in local stadiums each week ahead of the run.

"Unlike the 800-meter run at school which is more about speed, a marathon tests a runner's endurance (耐力) and psychological quality ," he told Teens.

When he felt tired during the race, he told himself not to give up. "In long-distance running, the only opponent you have to beat is yourself," Xu added.

Apart from one's willpower, kindness from the audience also plays a big part in helping runners get to the finish line. Li Zhouzi from Shanxi took part in a 3-kilometer Kid Run of the Berlin Marathon in Germany in 2019 when she was 10. The support from the people cheering along the course really encouraged her.

"When things were hard, people from across the world cheered me on. Even if it was just the words, 'keep it up', it meant a lot to me and I was inspired to keep going to the end," Li told Teens.

She believes that running a marathon is about staying focused on the final goal, not the suffering along the way. "Likewise, our life is also a marathon," Li said.

24. The numbers in paragraph 2 show that

- A. our physical fitness is getting worse
- B. marathons are getting popular in China
- C. more and more old people love running
- D. China will cancel many more marathons next year

高一英语 第 3 页 共 8 页



- 25. How can we describe Xu Qian?
  - A. Lazy and ambitious.

- B. Serious and emotional.
- C. Determined and hardworking.
- D. Shy and competitive.
- 26. How did Li Zhouzi feel about the support from the audience?
  - A. It made her lose focus.
  - B. It didn't make a big difference.
  - C. It taught her about sportsmanship.
  - D. It gave her strength and encouraged her.
- 27. What is Li Zhouzi's attitude toward life?
  - A. Pain and suffering must be avoided.
  - B. All the pain and tears are life's nightmares.
  - C. The process is more important than the final result.
  - D. Focus on the goal and don't be afraid of the difficulties.

C

Every winter, Siberian cranes (白鹤) migrate from northeast Siberia in Russia to Poyang Lake in Jiangxi province, China. About 95 percent of the birds spend the season there. However, climate change has endangered the birds' habitats.

"In some years, the Poyang Lake experiences floods, while in others, it experiences droughts. Both of these create food shortages in the cranes' habitat," Qian Fawen, a researcher from the National Bird Banding Center of China, told China Daily.

To help deal with the problem, the local government has built 70 hectares of lotus roots (莲藕) in Nanchang to provide food during the winter for the cranes. The birds' population has risen from about 3,000 to more than 5,000 over the past 20 years, according to Qian.

Over the years, China has worked hard to protect migratory birds and wetlands. Known as the "Earth's kidneys (肾脏)", wetlands play a key role in cleaning water, preventing floods, and helping with biodiversity. The Wetlands Protection Law was introduced on June 1, 2022. It stops building work on important national wetlands and bans activities such as overgrazing (过度放牧) and giving out wastewater.

Thanks to these efforts, China has reported more birds wintering in the nation's wetlands. In February, black-faced spoonbills (黑脸琵鹭), an endangered species, were seen wintering at Dongting Lake after disappearing for five years. Last December, Shanghai Chongming Dongtan Bird Nature Reserve recorded more than 2,900 tundra swans up from some 1,000 seen during the winter of 2021.

28. The bird population is rising in Nanchang be	cause
A. the city offers more food for birds	B. extreme weather hasn't hit the city
C. the city becomes increasingly warm	D. climate change doesn't affect the place
29. What is the main role wetlands play?	
A. Saving endangered animal species.	B. Looking after water and biodiversity.
C. Providing shade for migratory birds.	D. Avoiding overgrazing and water pollution
30. Paragraph 4 is mainly written to show	
A. when the Wetlands Protection Law was into	roduced
B. why the bird population in Nanchang rises	quickly
C. how China deals with water pollution and o	overpopulation

D. what China has done to protect migratory birds and wetlands

高一英语 第 4 页 共 8 页



- 31. What do the examples in paragraph 5 show?
  - A. Migratory birds add biodiversity to China.
  - B. New bird species leave China for winter.
  - C. China has completed its wetlands protection.
  - D. China's environmental protection is successful.

D

From the moon to Mars, scientists have been looking for water —the key to life —in the solar system for decades. Recently, they have turned to Jupiter (木星)!

On April 14, the European Space Agency's (ESA) JUICE spacecraft successfully lifted off from French Guiana in South America. JUICE, short for "Jupiter Icy Moons Explorer", will collect data from Jupiter and its three moons, Europa, Ganymede and Callisto.

The three moons are believed to have big oceans of liquid water under their icy shells. According to ESA, the water on these moons could be as much as six times the amount in Earth's oceans. The mission "will change our understanding of the solar system", wrote Scientific American.

In 1998, NASA's Galileo spacecraft found that Europa might send water as far as 160 kilometers into space. That gave scientists the idea of studying the icy moons of Jupiter.

The oceans under these moons are likely to be tens of kilometers deep. But they are also **trapped** under tens of kilometers of ice, making it very difficult to study them. Although JUICE cannot land on the surface, it has lots of high-tech equipment to study the moon's environment, including spectral imaging (光谱成像) tools and radar. They could give more data on things like the thickness of the oceans, their salt content, and their distance from the icy shells above, reported Phys.org.

"The main goal is to understand whether there are habitable (可居住的) environments among those icy moons and around a giant planet like Jupiter," JUICE team member Olivier Witasse said during a press conference on April 6.

- 32. What do we know about JUICE?
  - A. It left for Jupiter from the US.
- B. It got its name from how it looks.
- C. It will become one of Jupiter's moons.
- D. It will collect data from Jupiter and its moons.
- 33. The water on Europa might \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. cover a small part of its surface
  - B. all come from its icy shell
  - C. have been thrown into space
  - D. be as much as six times the amount in Earth's oceans
- 34. Which of the following words can replace the word "trapped" in paragraph 5?
  - A. wandered
- B. wept
- C. kept
- D. declined
- 35. The JUICE spacecraft was launched mainly to \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. find a possible way to solve the water shortage on Earth
  - B. find out if it is possible for life to live on Jupiter's moons
  - C. explore if Jupiter has living things similar to human beings
  - D. test ways of keeping water on Europa, Ganymede and Callisto

# 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Social networking websites enforce the idea that it's important to stay connected to be happy and achieve success. However, the opportunity to spend time with yourself allows you to look inward and find direction to your life.

• Depend on yourself.

高一英语 第5页共8页



36 Other people help you get a neutral opinion, but your ability to make the final
decisions takes you a long way. Some always fear to be all alone, because they don't notice that
being alone helps you learn to depend upon yourself. It paves new ways for success, as you no
longer need to be around those who offer their advice which is valuable but takes away the
opportunity to be self-dependent.

#### • 37

A busy routine prevents you from looking at your life from a distance. Sometimes it is important to sit back and analyze your options and the progress you have made so far. <u>38</u>

#### • Learn to value yourself.

Being alone gives you the chance to value your needs and requirements. Most people spend all their lives trying to make other people happy. Others believe that nothing but worldly possessions and a bunch of friends can give them happiness. 39 Spending time alone helps you learn to be nice to yourself and know that you are above everything else. There is no need to sacrifice your dreams simply because other people do not approve of them. 40

Being alone gives you an opportunity to explore the unknown side to your personality, which is truly awesome. A true acceptance of who you are enables you to spread love all around you.

- A. This is not true at all.
- B. Observe things closely.
- C. Regain your confidence.
- D. The right decision is the one made by yourself.
- E. You should believe in yourself and live life to the fullest.
- F. You learn to rely on your own abilities to make progress when alone.
- G. This can help you to achieve moments of clarity and make good decisions in the future.

# 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。 The Kingsport carousel (旋转木马) has horses, pigs with wings, and even a dragon. It has laughter \_\_41\_\_ any day that is fit for outings. If the Kingsport Carousel sounds \_\_42\_\_, that's because it is. But the real wonder is how it came to be \_\_43\_\_.

It began with a Kingsport resident Gale Joh. Joh was from Binghamton, the "Carousel Capital of the World", where many carousels  $\_44$  his carefree and joyous days of childhood. Kids in Kingsport should know the  $\_45$ , he thought. He told the idea to his four friends. They  $\_46$  Joh's enthusiasm. Though none of them were  $\_47$  in carpentry (木匠活), they were great problem-solvers. After attending woodcarving classes and  $\_48$  a facility as their workshop, the men launched the project. Then, suddenly, Joh passed away accidentally.

His <u>49</u> wouldn't die with him. Voluntary artists and mechanics <u>50</u> sculpting, painting and carving. Next, they'd need a frame. News of their efforts <u>51</u> a local zoo, which donated one quickly. "When there is a <u>52</u>, we let our community know it, and a solution will come," said Bonnie Macdonald, a participant of the project. After seven years, with the help of volunteers and sponsors, the carousel was <u>53</u>. A symbol of determination and love, it's become the happiest place in Kingsport. "Certainly, we're not the carousel capital," said Macdonald. "<u>54</u> when it comes to making a carousel, we have all <u>55</u> needed right here."

41. A. crashing	B. filling	C. depressing	D. overthrowing	
42. A. magic	B. distant	C. historic	D. precise	
43. A. postponed	B. published	C. built	D. permitted	
44. A. negated	B. damaged	C. removed	D. witnessed	
45. A. dessert	B. emphasis	C. pleasure	D. impression	

高一英语 第 6 页 共 8 页



46. A. estimated	B. shared	C. remembered	D. fired
47. A. disastrous	B. destructive	C. experienced	D. exposed
48. A. acquiring	B. consuming	C. stimulating	D. appreciating
49. A. mood	B. complaint	C. reputation	D. dream
50. A. relied on	B. stepped forward	C. tore apart	D. broke out
51. A. scared	B. dominated	C. bothered	D. reached
52. A. barrier	B. structure	C. campaign	D. sorrow
53. A. outstanding	B. realistic	C. adorable	D. ready
54. A. However	B. So	C. But	D. Otherwise
55. A. talents	B. chiefs	C. natives	D. composers

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。 The Jiqing night street is located in the central part of an old city area in Hankou. Local people

simply say that if you come to Jiqing, you will know <u>56</u> Wuhan is, and that anyone who doesn't go there is the same as one who has never been to the city.

In the evening, hundreds of sidewalk snack boothes come out on the street and provide popular flavored food <u>57</u> cheap prices. Fresh steamed lobsters and crabs, spicy shrimp balls, tasty beef soups and Chinese dumplings, all these will feed you well.

It is a lively place <u>64</u> locals spend their leisure time, and has become <u>65</u> important part of everyday life for local people.

# 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分) 第一节(满分15分)

假定你是校英语报 Colourful Campus 的记者,请写篇文章介绍你校的年度榜样人物——李华,内容包括:

- 1. 主要事迹:
- 2. 你的看法。

## 注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Role Model of the Year of Our School		

高一英语 第7页共8页



# 第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

It was a very cold morning as it had been raining very heavily the previous night. As my mother was feeling a little uncomfortable, my sister volunteered to drive me to school. I overslept and as a result, was a bit late for school. We got into the car hurriedly. The roads were already jammed with traffic. It appeared that everyone was late as well.

My sister was a careful driver and despite the fact that I was late, she refused to drive fast on the slippery road. I was lucky she was such a determined and careful person because a few hundred meters away from the school, we witnessed an accident.

It all happened in an instant, as most accidents do. A car took a left turning without signaling and a school bus crashed into it heavily. A few cars behind the school bus hit the bus as they could not stop in time and soon it became a pile-up. The car was damaged badly while the school bus also had some damage. And the already crowded road became more jammed with vehicles, which came to a mess. We wanted to help the victims. My sister drove to a stop at the roadside not too far from the accident spot.

The scene that greeted us was terrible. I first rushed to the car. The driver, a lady, lay trapped behind the wheel, unable to move. Three schoolchildren were in the back seat, their faces white with fear. Two of them were seriously hurt and bleeding from the head and hands. They were conscious although too weak and frightened to realize what had happened. We called an ambulance and while waiting, we tried as much as possible to help the victims. As a result of our joint efforts, the driver and the children were moved to safety and taken care of. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为150左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Then, I rushed to the bus filled with children's cries.

After the ambulance had left, two policemen asked me about the accident.

高一英语 第 8 页 共 8 页



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018